Windsor, North Carolina June 12, 2017 Special Event

The Bertie County Board of Commissioners met for a Special Event with the Governor of NC, and Town of Windsor inside the Commissioners Room located at 106 Dundee Street, Windsor, NC. The following members were present or absent:

Present: Ronald "Ron" Wesson, District I

Tammy A. Lee, District III John Trent, District IV

Ernestine (Byrd) Bazemore, District V

Absent: Stewart White, District II

Staff Present:

Clerk to the Board Sarah S. Tinkham

Emergency Services Director Mitch Cooper

EMS Division Chief Crystal Freeman

Economic Development Director Steve Biggs

Sheriff John Holley

Town of Windsor Commissioners & Staff: Mayor James Hoggard

Town Administrator Allen Castelloe

Commissioner Cathy Wilson Commissioner Amy Williford

Various members from the TV and print media were present including: WITN, WNCT, WCTI, the Roanoke-Chowan News Herald, the Bertie-Ledger Advance, and others.

RECONVENE

Chairman Trent reconvened the meeting held on Monday, June 19th.

GOVERNOR ROY COOPER

Governor Roy Cooper is present in Bertie County to hear the latest concerns and recovery efforts being completed for Hurricane Matthew victims.

He also announced that a \$500,000 grant was just awarded to Bertie County to replace EMS Station One that was flooded out during Hurricane Matthew.

Additionally, the Governor visited several locations in Windsor that were several impacted by Hurricane Matthew including: Lawrence Memorial Public Library, the home of Dwayne Jones, the Bertie County Cooperative Extension Building, Bunn's Barbeque, and the temporary EMS Station One location at the Bertie Early College High School.

ADJOURN

Chairman Trent ADJOURNED the Bertie Cour Cooper's exit from EMS Station One at 3:30 PM	•
	John Trent, Chairman
Sarah S. Tinkham, Clerk to the Board	